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' NEW WINDSOR ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 35-1-43

X
In the Matter of the Application of - | | - MEMORANDUM OF
S DECISION GRANTING
 PETRO METALS,INC. - AREA VARIANCE
#97-12. ‘
X .

WHEREAS, PETRO METALS, INC., a corporation with offices located at P. O. Box
928, Vails Gate, New York 12584, has made application before the Zoning Board of Appeals for
a 14 ft. front yard and a 2 ft. 8 in. maximum building height variance in order to construct a
garage/warehouse on Route 32 near Willow Lane in a C/PI zone; and

WHEREAS, a public hearing was held on the 14th day of April, 1997 before the Zoning
Board of Appeals at the Town Hall, New Windsor, New York; and

"WHEREAS, the Apphcant appeared before the Board by Greg Shaw, P. E. of Shaw
Engineering; and

WHEREAS, there were 2 spectators appearing at the public hearing; and

WHEREAS, no one spoke in favor of or in opposition to the Application but the
spectators present did inquire informally of the Building Inspector, whereupon neither had any
further questions; and

WHEREAS, a decision was made by the Zoning Board of Appeals on the date of the
public hearing granting the application; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor sets forth the
following findings in this matter here memorialized in furtherance of its previously made decision
in this matter: ,

1. The notice of public hearing was duly sent to residents and businesses as prescribed by
law and in The Sentinel, also as required by law.

2. The evidence presented by the Applicant showed that:
(a) The property is a commercial property located in a neighborhood of commercial
properties which neighborhood is across a busy state highway from a nelghborhood of one-fannly

homes.

7 (b)'l‘heapplicationismadefdrthepurpose'ofallowinganacmsorystmcthretobe_
constructed. Saidacc&ssorysﬁucmrewmﬂdbeagaragelwarehouseinwhichﬂmwmﬂdbe



. storage.

' eleotnmty but no other utilities and no samtary facilities.

(c) The proposed structure is sought to be constructed solely for the purpose of

(d) If the variances are granted it will be subject to site plan review and approval by the

N New Windsor Planmng Board.

(e) The front yard variance is sought because of the peculiar triangular nature of the
property and the fact that the least obtrusive and most useful location of this accessory building
would be in a place for which a front yard variance is necessary.

() The property itself is located on an elevation above the roadway and so if
constructed would not be readily visible from the roadway.

- (g) The accessory building is proposed to be located in a place which would not detract
from the existing parking available.

(h) If the proposod building is permitted to be constructed it will not cause any
additional drainage difficulties to the site or the ponding of accumulation of water.

(I) No trees or significant vegetation will be removed for the construction of the
structure if it is permitted. By applying for the construction of the structure as a separate
structure and not as an accessory structure its location will require lesser front yard set back
variance than would be required if it were an accessory structure.

(j) The proposed structure will not interfere with the sewage or septic service to the
property and is not located on an easement of any kind.

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor makes the
following conclusions of law here memorialized in furtherance of its prevrously made decision in
this matter:

1. The requested variances will not produce an undesirable change in the character of the
neighborhood or create a detriment to nearby properties.

2. Therexsnootherfm’blemhodavmlabletotheApphcantwlnchcanproduoethe
beneﬁtssought

3. The vanances requested are substantial in relauon to the Town regulations but

_ neverﬂrdessarewanan;edduetotbepewharnatureoftheproperty

4. The requested variances will not have an adverse effect or impact on the physical or
environmental conditions in the neighborhood or zoning district.



5 ThemfﬁaﬂtytbeApphumfammwnfomnngtothehdkregmamnsmsdf-created
, ,hnmvathdessshouﬁbeaﬂowedbecwseﬂmwamhwsdgaragemapmmbleacceswry

o stmcmreandaslocatedontheprennsesmtheleastobtrusweplacepossnbleduetothenatureand
f[locat:onoftheproperty U

6 ThebeneﬁttotheApphcant,nftherequ&stedvananmareganted, outwelghthe

7 Therequ&etedvmmncesueapprommteandwthemlmmumvanancesnecessaryand

: adequate to allow the Applicant relief from the requirements of the Zoning Local Law and at the

samehmepreserveandpmtecttbecharacterofthenmghborhoodandtheheahh safetyand
welfareofthecounnumty

.8 The mterests of ]ustlce wﬂl be served by allowmg the grantmg of the requ&cted area

NOW THEREFORE,BEIT .

L RESOLVED thattheZonmgBoardoprpealsoftheTownofNemedsorGRANTa
,requwtfora14ﬁ frontyardandZﬁ 8in. ma:nmumhnldmhenghtvamnmmorderfor :
apphcant to construct a garage/warehouse on Route 32 at the above-referenced property in a
C/PI zone as sought by the Applicant in accordance with plans filed w1ththeBmldmg Inspector

' andpresentedatthepubhcheanng

| BEITFURTHER |

RESOLVED thattheSecretaryoftheZomngBoard oprpeals of the Town of New
W'mdsortransnnacopyofﬂusdeaswntotheTownClerk, Town Planning Board and Applicant.

Dated: June 23, 1997.
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april 14, 1997 . &
:AﬁfRO'HETAL INC.

MR. NUGENT: Request for 14 ft. front yard and 2 ft.e
in. maximum building helght varlances in order to
construct a garage/warehouse on: Rt. 32 near Willow Lane
‘in-a C/PI .zone. 1Is there anyone here for Petro Metals
~-that-would like" to speak; other than you, Mr. Shaw?
Let the record show that there is no one in the '
‘audlence. '

(Whereupon, Mr. Krieger entered the foom.)

'Mr. Gregory Shaw of Shaw Engineering appeared before
the board for this proposal. :

MR. SHAW: Good evening, for the record, my name is
Greg Shaw from Shaw Engineering and I’m representing
Petro Metals tonight. We’re coming before this board
tonight to request two variances for a parcel of land
located on the west side of Windsor Highway opposite.
Willow Lane. I think:-the majority of the board members
are familiar with this piece. Just within’ the past two
years, two structures were built on this particular
parcel. It is somewhat unique, it totals approximately
1.7 acres and it has two zones in it, the easterly
portion of the parcel is a commercial zone, the rear of
the parcel is a Planned Industrial Zone. We were
before this board probably about ‘18 months ago for some
building height variances for this piece. Our proposal
tonight is to obtain two variances, I said for a new
warehouse garage. It’s located in the northeasterly
corner of the portion. The variances that we’re
requesting are a 14 foot variance, we’re required to
provide a minimum front yard setback of 60 feet, we’re
providing 46 feet and we’re also requiring a building
height variance, we’re allowed to build to a total
height of fifteen feet four inches and we’re proposing
a building height of 18 feet resulting in a requested
variance of two feet eight inches. Assuming that we
receive the necessary variances for this project, we’ll
‘have to go and return to the planning board and
continue on with site plan approval. Because it is a
warehouse garage, we'’'re not providing any add1t10na1
parking. If- you note in the zoning schedule, we’re .
prOV1d1ng qulte a few more spaces than are necessary so -



CBpril i, 1997 .

parklng for the structure 1s not an’ 1ssue. The use of
this bulldlng will be in’ con)unctlon with one of the
~uses that being the easterly building- whlch is an

auction- house.: slnoe that hulldlng has been in -
operation that use has been in operation they flnd that
they need more. storage in order to:store their goods
prior to-the auctlon and then- obv1ously ‘the’ day of the
auction they take it from storage and put it on’
display. So that Mr. Chairman ‘is a brief overview of
the two variances that we’re requesting tonight and 1’d
be happy to answer any questions the board may have
regarding these variances. , :

MR. TORLEY. Again, for the record, could _you not
feasibly move the location of the garage warehouse so
that it would fit it the zonlng code?

MR. SHAW' No, ‘the improvements that you phy51ca11y see
" on the site that you see on the plan physically exist
on the site, both the parklng spaces and the overflow
parking spaces and we need every space. Obviously, if
you can imagine the spaces are pretty much vacant
except for the day of an auction then every space
becomes valuable.

MR. KRIEGER: How would you characterize the
neighborhood?

MR. SHAW: Neighborhood is commercial, it’s somewhat
- unique, I have a zoning -map up in the corner, it’s
‘commercial where the building is located, to the rear
is planned industrial, surrounding that is residential
R-5 and we abut to the north to Conrail which owns a
swath of land through there. .I might point out that as
designated on the plan according to the New Windsor
Zoning Ordinance we are not obligated to prov1de any
setbacks to the Conrail property for that reason a few
of the categories are noted as not requlrlng any
variances.

"MR. TORLEY: - For the fecord, this construction of this
garage will not alter the drainage or sight lines of
the road’ . }

MR. SHAW: Right now we’re only‘proposiﬁé'1;20b'squafe



aerilag, aser L

‘feet of dlsturbance, we'll be taklng out shale and that
will" be replaced w1th a shlngled roof that ‘will. be the:,
'only dlsturbance on’ the 51te, draxnage should not - be an -
-issue, access should not be an 1ssue.; There will be no -
‘water’ an sewer to the bulldlng,,thls is’ purely garage

,;warehouse.

'MMR. TORLEY:' You're not taklng down any 1arge trees?'

HR'QSﬁAW;' No, that portlon of the s1te has ‘already
been re- graded.

MR.,NUGENT. Thls is an accessory structure, the ‘only
dlfference is you don't have the proper setbacks.

_MR. SHAW: correct.
" MR NUGENTé?“It7s'ahxalloﬁed:structure.i/

MR. SHAW: - If the . truth be told if it was an accessory
structure, we would have to maintain- the same front
yard setback as’ the existing bulldlng 'so we’d have to
be before this board anyway. so we would have to come
before this board for at least a varlance regardless of
. Whether 1t's an accessory structure or a structure.

‘HR. BABCOCK. Yeah agaln, the accessory structure
cannot pro]ect closer to the street than the prlnclple
,bulldlng. : . }

MR. SHAW‘ We re requestlng less of a front yard
setback by calling it a structure as opposed to an
accessory structure because the front building 1s set
back 109 feet. : -

'HR.'KRIEGER: Where,it(s located,:itfdoesh't interfere
with any course of water drainage does it?

iHR. SHAW: Ahsoiutely not.

HR KRIEGER*i Doesn't 1nterfere in any way wlth the
,sevage or septlc° . V A , .

MR. SHAW: No.
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*’ﬁﬁlﬁsﬁiﬁ?j’ha; not at all

fHR REIs-” Greg,kthe surrounding grade,ris ihif‘éﬁaiéf
;around:the perlmeter of the hulld1ng° o

MR SHAW” Yes,_on the southerly side, I have it

vfde51gnated existing overflow shale parklng area, that
. is’ .Shale -and I believe where the’ buildlng phy51ca11y'
sits: r1ght now ‘is- also a shale area, - agaln overflow

-iparklng for the days of auctlon.

“MR. REIS. -Are - there" 901ng to be any utillties withln'
?the 1, 200 square foot?

!MR ISHAW' I'm sure they'll be brlnglng in electrlc,';
‘mayhe heat, that is ‘it, no water or sewer and that is
de51gnated as such on the. plan. B - :
t*HR;‘REIS:L~N05further questlons.
"MR.rﬁUGENT:‘wihy~further‘qﬁestiohs?f'
MR. REIS: Accept a motion?

fnR NUGENT.'”Yés.

MR REIs- I make a motion that we grant Petro Metals
their necessary variances to create thls garage S
warehouse on Route ‘32.- , :

'MS. OWEN: I'second'lt.

ROLL CALL

MS. OWEN - AYE
MR. REIS - AYE
MR. TORLEY * AYE

'MR. NUGENT  ° AYE



:'zouxns BOARD OF APPEALS TOWN or NEW wxnnson
COUNTY - OF . ORANGE “STATE or NEW yonx S

In the Matt 'Aof Appl;catlon for Varlance of — ';" _f r”

SRR S 'SERVICE =~
BY MAIL

STATL‘ OF NEW YORI\)- o
) 8S.:.
COUNTY or ORANGE ) o |
PATRICIA A. BARNHART belng duly sworn aeposes and says

“fThat "I am not a party to the action, am over. 18 years of age

. and ve51de at 7 Franklln Avenue, New wlndsor,'N.’Y. 12553.

- . Om M o?é [??j ., I compared the 3/ addressed
- ‘envelopes containing ;he attached Notice of Pubiic Hearing with

the certified list provided by the Assessor regaréing the above

- application for variance and I f£indé that the zddressees zre
“identical to the list received. I then mailed the enve’ones in e
- U. S. D“DOS‘;D“V wltnln the Town ¢ New wvnaso* .

Sworn to before me this : S
SL-cay of “Moude -, 19Q1 . B

Notery T
DEBORAH GREEN
Notary Public, Staie of New York
Qualified in Orange County -
# 4984065

-1cammmmnamnsamdaﬁzfl

(TA?DOCDI§K§7-6305$6;AOS)' f



i g OFFICE OF THE PLANNING BOARD - TOWN or-' NEW wmnsozza( (ﬂ
o - » - ORANGE commz NY

B e L . 7,/:@
NOTICE OF DISAPPROVAL OF SITE PLAN OR SUBDIVISION APPLICATION 7
"*'PLANNING BOARD FILE NUMBER 77—6’ o DATE 3—‘/ 97
APPLICANT PET@ ME'TAL }na'
PO Box 93%

UkILS GpTE MY 125 €4

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE THAT YOUR APPLICATION DATED ﬂ’? ._0241,6?7

FOR (SUBDIMISFON - SITE PLAN)
LOCATED AT BT 34  ANO wiLlo) CLANE
zong O + PL

DESCRIPTION OF EXISTING SITE: SEC: .5 BLOCK: / Lor: Y3

IS DISAPPROVED ON THE FOLLOWING GROUNDS: F Lor7 \yyAard

ACD  Buims  KHeEghT

‘MICHAEL BABCOCK,
~ - "BUILDING INSPECTOR -
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o | ' PROPOSED OR _ VARIANCE
REQUIREMENTS - AVATLABLE REQUEST

'ZONE L _USE /4 [~ A B/C’AtAyE—- WAKE HousE™

MIN. LOT AREA

MIN. LOT WIDTH

'REQ'D FRONT YD . LOFT Y6EFE7T - /4 FT_

REQ'D SIDE YD.

REQ'D TOTAL SIDE YD.
REQ'D REAR YD.

REQ'D FRONTAGE

A W oV PER FT OF N
wax. Broc. #r. /5 4% Pisece zosencesr 18 6" 2°p"
Lor LyrE

FLOOR AREA RATIO

MIN. LIVABLE AREA

DEV. COVERAGE

o
o\°
o\°

0/S PARKING SPACES

APPLICANT IS TO PLEASE CONTACT THE ZONING BOARD SECRETARY AT:

(914-563-4630) TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT WITH THE ZONING BOARD
OF APPEALS.

CC: Z.B.A., APPLICANT, P.B. ENGINEER, P.B. FILE
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March .10, .1997 - | o I

 PETRO METALS

" MR: NUGENT° Request for 14 ft. front yard and 2 ft. 8

1n.,max1mum building hELght varlance for constructlon

~of a-1, 200 s.f. gargage/warehouse for storage. purposes_

1ocated on Wlndsor nghway and Willow Lane in a C/PI"
zone. - o ,

éregory Shaw of Shaw Engineering'appeared before the
for this proposal.

MR. SHAW: I’m sure that the board remembers this
project, it was built just over this past year. This
board also granted some previous variances for this
project on building height and interpretation et
cetera, I have been up there many times, it’s an
attractive looking site. What Petro Metals is

"proposing is to construct a new 1,200 square foot

garage slash warehouse, it’s going to be located on the

"northerly portion of the site, just adjacent to the

existing what the planning board and what the approved
drawings refer to as overflow parking. Unfortunately,
the site is almost a perfect isosceles triangle
bordered to the north by Conrail and with that, we have

‘placed a structure as close as we can to the Conrail

property but we’re deficient in the two areas which you
just mentioned, that being front yard setback, we’re

. required to provide'eo feet and we’re only providing 40

feet, excuse me, 46 feet and with respect to building
height, we were allowed to go a maximum height of 15
feet four inches, we’re proposing to 'go to a height to
the ridge line of 18 feet so those are the two
variances. Again, it’s a garage warehouse. There will
be no water, no sewer, no heat, I’'m sure there will be
electric brought to it and it’s going to be used for

- the storage of goods which go before the auction house

that front building, as you’re aware is an auction and
I guess they have come to a conclusion that they are
just out of room to store the goods'aS'they come in
until the auction night arrlves so agaln, that is the
purpose of the bulldlng. :

MR. REIS: What’s the access?

MR. SHAW: Access is going to be the south side of the
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bulldlng so it’s actually g01ng to face the overflow
parking area, there w111 be some overhead doors, I

belleve.

MR. TORLEY~' You have note 2 in the’ zonlng schedule foriw

the side yard but. this is facing actlve railroad tracks

‘we don’t need a 51de for that.

MR. BABCOCK: No, it’s not tequired.

MR. TORLEY: But you have a note denoting a variance if
I see this note over here, denotes variances obtained
from Town of New Windsor but it’s applicable only to

the side yard there anyway.

MR. SHAW: We’re referring to what minimum side yard
one?

MR. TORLEY: Yeah, says see note 2 zoning schedule.

MR. SHAW: Yeah, I think that note is there just so
that I’m just trying to-remember now, note one.

MR. TORLEY: It really doesn’t matter because you don’t
need a side yard.

MR. SHAW: I fhink'I just put that note there just to
let me know so when they look at the plans they don’t
say wait a minute, how come there’s not a side yard for
this building.

MR. TORLEY: That was one of the original.

"considerations back here since it was an active

railroad track, it wasn’t needed.

-MR. SHAW: Correct.

MR. TORLEY: You might want to change that note to show
whatever the code is for railroad tracks. .

"MR. BABCOCK: You can put a fourth note there and just

quote the section of the code in the text that says
that you are exempt from a side yard setback.

MR. SHAW: >okayi that is speéifically referred to in
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the text? -

' MR. BABCOCK: Yeah, I think it’s 4815 but you have to
check that. ' -

'MR. SHAW: Okay, that I can do.

'ﬁﬁi}fﬁUGEN {i Aféifﬁéféiény_fﬁrfﬁér queétiohs by the
board? Pretty simple, cut and dry.
MR. REIS: Accept a motion?

MR. NUGENT: 1I’11 accept a motion.

MR. REIS: I méke a'motion'that we éetvup Petro Metals
up for a public hearing.

MR. KANE: Second the motion.

'ROLL CALL

MS. OWEN ; AYE
"MR. TORLEY _ AYE
MR. KANE AYE
MR. REIS AYE
- MR. NUGENT AYE

MR. SHAW: Thank you.

MR. KRIEGER: Do you want my list of criteria?

MR. SHAW: I have enoughVOf'them. We’ll return in
approximately four weeks for the public hearing, it
will be in April. Thank you.

MR. TORLEY: ' Make a motion we adjourn.-

MR. KANE: Second it.

ROLL - CALL

MS. OWEN " AYE
MR. TORLEY ‘AYE
'MR. KANE ~ AYE

MR. REIS AYE



~ TOWN OF REW WINDSOR
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

APPLICATION FOR 'VARIANCE

Date: 03/10/97

I. Appl1cant Informatlon.

(a)

. (b)) ~_ :

- (Name, address and phone of purchaser or lessee)
(c) - __

(Name, address and phone of attorney)

(d)

(Name, address and phone of Appllcant) (Owner)

L N, Y, 12‘350

shaw Engineering, 744 Broadway, Newburch
(Name, address and phone of contractor/engineer/architect)

II. Application type:

—_

(_x ) Area Variance (

) Use Variance \ ' (

) Sign Variance

) Interpretation

"III. Property Information:

(a)

- (b)
(c)

(a)

(e)

(£)

- (g)

(h)

W/S Windsor Highway at Willow Tane = _35-1=43  _l.7 acre +

Zone) (Address) . (S B L) (Lot size)
what other zones lie within 500 ft.? R-5

Is a pending sale or lease subject to ZBA approval of this
application? “No
when was property purchased by present owner7 09/13/94
Has property been subdivided previously? NO .
Has property been subject of variance previously? _ yeg .
If so, when? - 1/9¢
Has an Order to Remedy V1olat10n been issued against the
property by the Building/Zoning Inspector? _ No .
Is there any outside storage at the property now or is any
proposed? Descr1be in detail: NQ&

IV. Use Vari 1ance - N/A

(a)

Use Variance requested from New Wlndsor Zoning Local Law,
Section = . - Table of - Regs., Col.

to allow: . o :

(Descrlbe proposal)




N ‘ ‘ .
. (b) 'The legal standard for a "use" variance is unnecessary
ardship. Describe why you feel unnecessary hardship will result
unless the use variance is granted. Also set forth any efforts you
have made to alleviate the hardship other than this application.

(c) Applicant must fill out and file a Short Environmental
Assessment Form (SEQR) with this application.

(d) The property in questioh'is located in or within 500 ft. of a
County Agricultural District: Yes No .

If the answer is Yes, an agricultural data statement must be submitted
along with the application as well as the names of all property owners
within the Agricultural District referred to. You may request this
list from the Assessor's Office.

V. Area variance:
(a) Area variance requested from New Windsor Zonlng Local Law,

Sectiong-12 , Table ofyge/Bulk Regs., Col. E s T .
Proposed or Variance
-Requirements , Available Request

Min. Lot Area
Min. Lot Width .
Reqd. Front Yd. 60 ft. 46 ft. 14 ft.

Reqd. Side Yd.

Reqd. Rear Yd.
Reqgd. Street
Frontage*

Max. Bld H i . N fr. 8 in.
15" gt. —Aﬁﬂfﬁe. 18' 10°in 2 ft in

Min. Floor Area*
Dev. Coverage¥* % $ %
Floor Area Ratio**

Parking Area

* Residential Districts only
** No—residential districts only

(b) In making its determination, the ZBA shall take into
consideration, among other aspects, the benefit to the applicant if
the variance is granted as weighed against the detriment to the
health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood or community by such
grant. Also, whether an undesirable change will be produced in the .
character of the neighborhood or a detriment to nearby properties will
be created by the granting of the area variance; (2) whether the
. benefit sought by the applicant can be achieved by some other method
feasible for the applicant to pursue other than an area variance; (3)



’vwhether the requested area’ varlance is substant1a1,<(4) whether the
proposed variance will have’ an adverse effect or: impact on the
physical or environmental conditions' in ' the neighborhood or d1str1ct°

.. and (5) whether the alleged difficulty was self-created.

"Describe why you believe the ZBA should grant your applicatlon for an
area variance:

- (sgeénxadkﬂ.nxuﬁﬂuon)

(You may attach add1tiona1 paperwork if more space 1s needed)

VI. Slgn Varlance' rﬂa - o
(a)  Vvariance requested from New Windsor - Zonlng Local Law,

Section = , Table of Regs., Col. .
: - Proposed or Variance
S Requirements Available Request
Sign 1 : - :
Sign 2-
Sign 3
Sign 4

(b) ﬂescrlbe in detail the sign(s) for which you seek a

variance, and set forth your reasons for requ1r1ng extra or over size
signs.

(c) What is total area in square feet of all signs on premises
‘1nclud1ng signs on wlndows, face of building, and free-standing signs?

VVII Interpretatlon N/A

(a) Interpretatlon requested of New wlndsor Zoning Local Law,
Section _ , Table of Regs.,
Col.

(b) ‘Describe in deta11 the proposal before the Board:

VIII Additlonal co-ents.

“(a) Describe any condltions ‘or safeguards you offer to ensure
- that the quality of the zone and nelghborlng zones is -alntalned or -



“upgraded and that the intent and spirit of the New Windsor Zoning is
3Jfostéféd (Trees, landscaping, curbs, lighting, paving, fen01ng,
,~screen1ng,131gn 11m1tat10ns, utllltles, dralnage )

'JSeaJnIEJﬂén)

IX. Attachments requ1red

% __ Copy of referral from Bldg /Zoning Insp. or Planning Bd.

_ X Copy of tax map showing adjacent properties. ’
_nla  Copy of contract of sale, lease or franchlse agreement.

% Copy of deed and title policy.

x _ Copy(ies) of site plan or survey showlng the size and
location of the lot, the location of all buildings,
facilities, utllltles, .access drlves, parklng areas,
trees, landscaping, fencing, screening, signs, curbs,
paving and streets within 200 ft. of the lot in question.

n/a_ Copy(ies) of sign(s) with dimensions and location. : :

~ x__ Two (2) checks, one in the amount of $150.00 and the second
check in the amount of $500.00 , each payable to the TOWN
. OF NEW WINDSOR.
x __ Photographs of existing premises from several angles.

X. Affidavit.

Date:  March /% , 1997

STATE OF NEW YORK)
) 8S§.:°
COUNTY - OF ORANGE )

The undersigned applicant, being duly sworn, deposes and states
that the information, statements and representations contained in this
application are true and accurate to the best of his/her knowledge or
to the best of his/or information and belief. The applicant further
understands and agrees that the Zoning Board of Appeals may take
action to rescind any variance granted if the conditions or situation
presented herein are materially changed.

W‘ K .

é (App11cant) ;: =
o o o : " Petro Metals, Inc.

Sworn to before me this ' : B By: James R. Petro, Jr.

I1$% of

A , - o JATg';g'IAA BARNHART
. 7 - L o ry Public, State of New York
XI. ZBA Action - : No. 018A4504434
] o o ) . - Qualified in Orange County :
(a) ‘Public Hearing date: . - Commission Expires August.31, 1 27




(b) Varlénce.; Granted ( )¥i Denled ( ),i:

(c) Restrictions or conditions-?"'

NO'I'E.A FORMAI, DECISION WILL FOLLOW UPON RECEIP‘I' OF THE PUBLIC S
- HEARING MINUTES WHICH WILL BE ADOPTED BY RESOLUTION OF ZONING BOARD OF
APPEALS AT A LATER DATE.

(42BA DISK#T-080991.AP)




_OnFebmatyS 1996 theApphcantwaswwessﬁllmobwmngausemmce,muplmonof
the word “gymnasium” and several area variances in order to construct two unrelated retail stores
wbebeuedmthewensdeomedsorlﬁghwayonapamdofpropatylﬂmmm

. wnhasphtmngdengmuonofbothCmdPl

Applmnt,PetroMetal:,lnc umwseelnngtooonstmctal,ZOOsfpngdwarehousehnldmg
,ontbesameparcdwhlchreqmresauﬁ ﬁontyardvammeandaZﬁ 8 in. maximum building

'hﬂghtvmame
ApphamfedsvaymnglythatﬂbmwthenquwedmwunmbeWm
theheahh,mfaymwdﬁreofthenughborhmdmwmmmtymthcmopmyulowedma
comma'aalm

Theonlyfeadblcm&hodwhchApphmﬁcmmwmthcmmpmcmmvwwofthefna
that the parcel is zoned both for C and PI use.

'Apphmmfedsthathslstestmqmmnotmbstamdwhenwmdesmgthemand
configuration of the parcel. ,

’Smoethspuodcaﬂon!ybedwdopedfmwmmaadmApphcamfedsthnthcpmposed
vummwmnmhavemadverseeﬂ'ectmmpaaonthephymcdmenwrommdcondmonsm

the neighborhood or zoning district.

mdﬁwmmmmmemhofawfmmmpmthepm&&mm

However, Apphcmnmwﬂhngtoandmsednngthemyappmvdmordermwnfmmtothc
bulkregulauonsmtluCandPImw



: PUBLIC N OTICE OF HEARING
ZONING BOARD OF APPEAIS

TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Zoning Board of Appeals of the TOWN OF
'NEW WINDSOR, New York, will bold a Public Hearing pursuant to Section 48-34A of the
Zoning Local Law on the following Proposmon'

Appul No. 12
'Requestof PETRO METALS, INC.
for a VARIANCE of the Zoning Local Law to Pesmit:

constructlon of a gmgelwmhouse with less than the allowable front yard and more than
the allowable maximum building height; .

being a VARIANCE of Section 48-12-Table of Use/Bulk Regulations-Columns E and I;
for property sitnated as follows: |

Route 32 and Willow Lane, Town of New Wmdsor, New York, Imown as tax lot Section 35,
Block 1, Lot 43,

SAID I[EARING will take place on the 14th day of April, 1997, at the New Windsor Town
Hall, 555 Union Avenue, New Windsor, New York beginning at 7:30 o’clock P.M.

James Nugent, Chairman



"'.irésgaafy'ze, 1997 . 5

':poss BLE z A R FERRALS'

0 H T LS NC - S TE PLAN 97 8) W N SOR HIG AY

HR: PETRo-g I’m the owner of the property so at thls

time, I’m going to turn it over to- Mr. Lander who 'is

:the'v1ce ‘chair to conduct this portion of'theumeetihg;’

-Hr. Gregory Shaw of Shaw Englneerlng appeared before

the board for thls proposal.

'MR.'LANDER:V,State your case, Mr. Shaw, make it brief,

too..

MR. SHAW: I can be very brief. As was announced, I’m
representing Petro Metals, Inc. tonight regarding their

,parcel‘on Windsor Highway opposite Willow Lane. What
‘we’re looking for tonight is a rejection in order to

allow us to go to the zoning board of appeals.' We’re
proposing a new garage slash warehouse located on the

‘northerly. portion of this site. The dimensions are 40

feet by 30 feet for a total floor area of 1,200 square
feet. Again, it is a garage which will be used as a
warehouse. There is no water proposed for the

"~ structure, no sewer and no heat. We’re’ deflclent with
zrespect to the Town of New Windsor zoning in two

respects, one is the front yard setback. - Your zoning
requires a minimum of 60 feet and we’re providing 46
feet. We’‘re 14 feet shy. Also we’re deficient with
respect to building height allowing four inches per .
foot of distance to the nearest lot line, we’re allowed

- only a building height of 15 feet four inches and we’re
proposing a total building height of 18 feet so we’re

also deficient in that regard. We’ll have to go before
the zoning board ‘of appeals and get variances for
relief, hopefully won’t be too hard. ‘As you can see,
the geometry of the parcel dictates the fact that we’re
really limited as to how far we can push that building
back, espec1a11y with the lands- of Conrail to the
north. So that concludes my presentatlon.‘ If you’d be
kind enough to give me a rejection, I w111 be on my
way. o 2 :

MR. LANDER: Hr;‘shaw; note 2, what does that say? It
. says you got a variance on February 5, '967



MR VsE

" February 26, 1997

HAw'z Correct those were for the 1ginal two |

 ¥ijbu11dings whlch are labeled on this plan as’ ex1st1ng.

pHR. LANDER-f You;stlllfhavegto go for the elght foot
no? . . T e P :

MR. sﬁih£° I st111 have t° 9°'

",1ﬁR. LANDER: For the new garage'hefe?n«'

MR SHAW' No,‘if you take a look at note one and agaln
that note was on the’ approved drawing which. thls board
" blessed a year and a half . ago, that.is with respect to

cOnrall the setbacks are not appllcable.

‘MR LANDER° Well gentlemen,*we re not 901ng to 31t
fhere tonlght let's get a motlon, send him to zonlng
and see 1f 1t comes back. :

MR. DUBALDI' Make'a motion we approve the Petro site
,plan. : . - - R ‘

”HR..STENT:afsecoﬁd*it.

;HR.fLANDER-r We have a motlon made and seconded that we
approve thls appllcatlon.

'ROLL CALL

'MR. DUBALDI = NO

~ MR. STENT  ~ ~ NO

MR. .LUCAS -~ = NO
MR. -LANDER -~ NO



* NEW WINDSOR ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

X
In the Matter of the Applicaton of o 7 7 MEMORANDUM OF -
' S 7 DECISION GRANTING
PETRO METALS, INC. INTERPRETATION
SRR R ' o - AND AREA VARIANCES
#96-1..
' X

WHEREAS, PETRO METALS, INC., a corporation having an office located on Route
9W, New Windsor, New York, 12553, has made application before the Zoning Board of Appeals
for the proposed construction of two buildings and requests the following: 9 ft. side yard variance
for a gymnasium, 7 ft. 0 in. maximum building height variance for retail building, 25 ft. 0 in.
maximum building height variance for gymnasium, plus an interpretation and/or use variance as to
whether or not the proposed gymnasium falls into the C zone under use, and interpretation and/or
area variance regarding required gymnasium parking on west side of Windsor Highway/Willow
Lane in both C and PI zones; and

WHEREAS, a public hearing was held on the 5th day of February, 1996 before the
Zoning Board of Appeals at the Town Hall, New Windsor, New York; and

WHEREAS, the Applicant appeared before this Board by Gregory Shaw, P.E. of Shaw
Engineering P. C.; and

WHEREAS, there were seven spectators appearing at the public hearing; and
WHEREAS, three persons spoke in opposition to the Application; and

WHEREAS, a decision was made by the Zoning Board of Appeals on the date of the
public hearing granting the application; and

WHEREAS, the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of New Windsor sets forth the
following findings in this matter here memorialized in furtherance of its previously made decision
in this matter:

1. The notice of public hearing was duly sent to residents and businesses as prescribed by
law and in The Sentinel, also as required by law.

2. The evidence presented by the Applicant showed that:

(a) The property is a 1.67 acre parcel located alohg Route 32 in the Town of New
Windsor. The parcel is located in both the C zone and the PI zone.

(b) The Applicant is proposing to construct two structures on the site. The structure



, 1. The requwted variances will not produce an undesirable change in the character of the
- neighborhood or create a detriment to nearby properties. :

2. There is no other feasible method avaxlable to the Apphcant which can produce the
benefits sought other than through the variance procedure.

_ 3. The variances requested are substantial but should nevertheless be granted because of
the individual and peculiar nature of the property. :

4. The requested variances will not have an adverse effect or impact on the physical or
environmental conditions in the neighborhood or zoning district.

5. The difficulty the Applicant faces in conforming to the bulk regulations is self-created
because the Applicant proposes construction but the Application should be granted.

6. It is the finding by this Board that the benefit to the Applicant if the requested area
variances are granted, outweigh the detriment to the health, safety and welfare of the
neighborhood or community.

7. It is the further finding of this Board that the requested area variances are the minimum
variances necessary and adequate to allow the Applicant relief from the requirements of the bulk
regulations and at the same time preserve and protect the character of the neighborhood and the
health, safety and welfare of the community.

8. The interests of justice will be served by allowing the granting of the requested area

9. The statutes of the Town of New Windsor should be interpreted in the manner
requested by the Applicant.

10. The parking requirements and the allowability of the “gymnasium” use are consistent
with the intent of the makers of the statute and the spirit of the law and are not inconsistent with
its letter.

11. Because of the peculiar nature of the property, the entire parcel should be accorded
treatment under the “C” zone requirements notwithstanding that part of the property is located in
a PI district. Were such an interpretation not to be granted, the owner of such property would be
unable to utilize same since it is too small to qualify for any requirements under the “PI” zone.

12. The location and configuration of the property make it unfeasiblé and in some respects
impossible for the Applicant to acquire additional property so as to cause it to be able to conform
with the requirements of the “PI” zone.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT



. RESOLVED tbattheZonmgBoard of Appen.ls oftheTown ofNeanuisorGRANT 9'

_ ﬁ sadeyardvananceforgymnasmm,?ﬁ 0in. mmmumbuﬂdmghe:ghtvananceforretaﬂ 1

- building, 25 . 0 in. ma:umumbmldmghelghtvananceforthegymnasmm,plusthemterpretauon a
r’;TtlmtthegymnasmmandthepakagreqmrementsfallwﬂhmtheplmewoftheCzoneunderuse '

- Bmldmg Inspector and prmted at the pubhc heanng

N BEITFURTHER

R RESOLVED that the Secreta:y of the Zonmg Board of Appeals of the Town of New
Windsor tmnsnmt a copy of this declsnon to the Town Clerk, Town Plannmg Board and Apphcant

' Dated MarchZS 1996

~ for the construction of a gymnasium and retail store on the west side of Windsor Highway/Willow C
LanemtheCandPIzones,assoughtbytheAppheantmaccordancewnhplansﬁledthhthe '
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TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR

555 UNION AVENUE s
NEW WINDSOR NEW YORK 12553

,ﬁ‘ N

‘>f3January 9 1996

“Petiio Metals Inc.
PO Box 928 " . . ‘
vails Gste, NY 12584

RE; Tax Map Parcel #35-1-43

 6éér'Mr.”Pétro:*»'

. Accdbd1ng'tb our records, the attachﬂd 11st of proparty owners are
“within f1ve hundred (500) faet of ‘the above referenced property.

The chargﬂ for th1s serv1ce 1s $55 00.

S1ncare1y,A

.CookK /cd
LESLIE COOK
Sole Assessor

"/pab
Attachnents

4c ’?abatric1a Barnhart, ZBK




.-ha]ﬂff G“OPqﬂ S. & Tracy All1son : . ' 1 )
266 W1ndsor Highway , ' '
New Windsor, NY , 12553 , -

L ; Ross, .George ,
o 140 Highland Ave. .
_Middretown,'NvA 10940

: ~Landﬂr, Francls A. & Clara
e -278 Windsor Highway - -
o New ' W1ndsor, NY 12553

T:& H Rea]ty Inc.
280 Windsor Highway
‘New'windsor, NY 12553

Josaph Kaufman Propartizs of Nzw w1ndaor ' -
8 Quickway FRoad
Monroe, NY 10950

Consolidated Rail Corp.
6 Penn Center Plaza
iPh1lade1ph1a, FA 19103

. Khan, Dr. Mohammed H. &
"Najmus sahar Khan

16 Green Bower Lan=z

New City, NY 10856

Carlisle, Ernest & Jaffe, Steven
38 Glenwood RD.
Tenafly, NJ 07670

Frangello, Norma Jean
PO Box 4624
-New Windsor, NY 12553

Schirmer, Frank E & Elsiz M
PO Box 4209

245 Windsor Highway

Nzw Windsor, NY 12553

McDermott, WIIT{am J & Elzanor M
245A Windsor Highway
New Windsor, NY 12553

VBale, Bonnie Jean
36 Willow Parkway
~ New Windsor, Ny 12553

. Sangiacomo, William & Rina & Hyman
Gerald Goldman & Ross Mary
B Goldman
38 Willow FParkway )
" New Windsor, Naw York



“George J Smith Trust L
c/o John A. & Robert R. Smith Trustees
10 Parade Place ™ - :

New Windsor,*NY 12553

Emmanuale, Santo & Edv1ge
. k2 Willow Parkway =
 New WIndsor, NY 12553

»Barg1sen, Car\ JR & Mary A
bh Willow Parkway
:Mew W1ndsor, NY 12553

A,Re1s, MIchea]
48 Willow Parkway )
New Windsor, New York 12553

Mémahon, Harq1d J Jr & Marilyn R
9 Willow Lane
Nﬂw Windsor, New York 12553

‘Rose Jacquelyn B & Toohﬁy Robwrt J
7 Willow Lane
New windsor, New York 12553

Guerriero, John & Antonistta
23 willow Parkway
New Windsor, New York 12553

Perez, Jeffrey & Jasmine
3 Willow Lane
- New Windsor, NY 12553

Gamma, Donna M
‘& Scenic Drive
‘Newburgh, NY 12550

'Choi, Joseph 5. & Elza H.
27 Willow Farkway
New Windsor, NY 12550

.'ﬂ.ﬁC Kéﬁziz, Gzora=s 2 & Gphﬁ]Ia o utaplﬂs
25 Willow Farkway
New Windsor, N=w York 12553

~De G=nnaro, Lﬁigi & Carolina
28 Willow Parkway
New Windsor, N=w York 12553

" county of Orange
" 255-275 Main Street
Goshzn, New York 10924

.. ;;Martinisi,'Sabatino & Jennis
- 7273 Windsor Highway
- New Windsor, Nzw York 12553




ris,: R\Chard'c
©275:Windsor H1ghway :
'; New W1ndsor, Nﬁw *prk 12553."

¢rKarpoff,(Garr1son H & Bertha K'
- .8 WIllow Lane:: :

i Vﬂﬂw W1ndsor, Nﬂw York 12553

Orr. Chr1stopher A & Lor1 A
10- Wi\low Lane: ;
New W1ndsor, Nﬂ

York 12553

"’i9€iCont1nenta1 Nanor I
P O. Box 697 . ) o




=  ZONING MAP |

. TOTAL PARCEL AREA: 1671 ACRES

2. TAX MAP DESIGNATION: SECTION 38 BLOCK |, LOT 42

RECORD OWNER & APPLICANT: PETRO METALS, INC
PO. BOX 428
VAILS GATE, N.Y. 12584

'] .

THE NEW GARAGE / RAREHOUSE WILL NOT BE PROVIDED W WATER, SANITARY SEWER
AND HEAT UTILITIES AS IT WILL BE USED SOLEY FOR STORAGH

///
7
\

/ rd
o
o
)

BOUNDARY INFORMATION WAS OBTAINED FROM A MAP ENTITLED "MAP OF SURVEY

FOR EDWARD CHIARAVALLE & THOMAS J. HUGHES" PREPARED BY PETER R HUSTIS
LL.S. AND DATED SEPT. 15, 1987,

o
(7
A

LOCATION OF UNDERGROUND UTILITIES WAS TAKEN FROM MAF ENTITLED "WATER
TRANSMISSION MAIN, TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR CONTRACT No. 3" BY WEHRAN
ENGINEERING SHEET & ¢ 4 OF 14, THE LOCATION OF THESE UTILITIES AND THE ROW
FOR 20" WATER MAIN ARE TO BE CONSIDERED APPRO XIMATE

]

>

THE LOCATIONS OF EXISTING UTILITIES ARE TO BE CONSIDERED APPROXIMATE, AND
THE CONTRACTOR SHALL VERIFY THEIR LOCATIONS AND ELEVATIONS PRIOR TO
EXCAVATION. NEW YORK STATE INDUSTRIAL CODE REQUIRES TWO (2) WORK.ING DAYS

NOTICE BEFORE EXCAVATION, DRILLING, OR BLASTING UNDERGROUND UTILITIES
CENTER TELEPHONE No. 1S |-800-245-2828.

e
\3 LEGEND
\ EXISTING NEW.
\ 226 2' CONTOUR EINISHED GRADE
10" CONTOUR
BOUNDARY WALL-PAK LIGHTING
Y LI ZONING SCHEDULE |
CATCH BASIN ZONE: C - DESIGN SHOPPING
USE: A-| - RETAIL STORE
\ FLUSHING BASIN A-3 - OFFICE A-| / A-3 | GARAGE
ﬂ. s UTILITY POLE REQUIRED PROVIDED
‘& Nce AN A FTARML MIN, LOT AREA 40000 SF 12745% S F
MIN. LOT WIDTH 200 =1 324 FT
HYDRANT
f MIN. FRONT YARD DEPTH O F 46 FT.(D (CARAGE)
g VALVE =
/ = MIN, SIDE YARD - ONE 30 FT. 21 ET. D O (oFFIcE)
/a U WATER MAIN MIN. SIDE YARD - BOTH 10 FT NA D
d \ SANITARY SEWER MIN. REAR YARD DEPTH 30 FT N/A
o/ N\, D\HHEEL STORM SENWER MIN. STREET FRONTAGE N/A 366 FT.
TOPS
/ : S LIGHT POLE MAX, BUILDING HEIGHT
: (4" / FT. OF DISTANCE
o OFFICE )& H TO NEAREST LOT LINE)
0/ 9 ‘ A e - RETAIL BLDG. 24-0" 0O
/ A % CONRAIL CORP, -~ OFFICE BLDG. 32-0"0@
Q; g - NEW GARAGE / WAREHOUSE i&-0" @
/J f D'QOF CLRB
/ “ ¢ SIDEWALK
3 9
/

MAX. FLOOR AREA RATIO

o3
CONCRETE WALK

/ e | i g7 Y T
4 Sy ' : 4 PARKING|SPAC
ZONE,PL_. __.____-_- v \
ZONE C /o/ |

MACADAM AISLE

COVERAGES:

BUILDING COVERAGE 10020 SF.
% OF TOTAL AREA 138 %

PAVEMENT COVERAGE o2 SF
% OF TOTAL AREA

431 %
OPEN SPACE COVERAGE

7 31363 SF.
‘ % OF TOTAL AREA
/\ '
2

N/F LANDS OF

43| %
REQUIRED PROVIDED
CONC. CURE OFFSTREET PARKING: B e e R ca
CHALEFF cB 4[ RETAIL BUILDING
Z | SPACE PER 150 S.F. OF FLOOR
o \ ‘ AREA IN SALES USE
Canacams, IR | \ Z - (3375 5F. / 150 SF PER SPACE)
R 1N s
% ® | 7 OFFICE BUILDING
ING RETAIL < n | :
XIST — 2 - | SPACE PER 200 SF. OF GROSS
' BUILDING ¥ % Rz 2 & FLOOR AREA
n 7 ‘ - (4 ) SF. PER SPAC :
=X SALES USE. 3315 OF. % 9 % j 3 (4320 SF. / 200 SF. PER SPACE) 22 SPACES
- 5TORAGE: 1,25 SF. = 9 e 7 @7
4500 SF. 4 < = e
3 WAREHOUSE
o | AN\G | SPACE PER 1,000 SF. OF FLOOR
0 D - — J;:}‘ e AREA
NOOD STOCKADE ——___ / / s % “ & - (1200 SF. / 1000 SF. PER SPACE) 2 SPACES &
s , X il T : 47 SPACES 53 SPACES
CONCRETE WALK & w T &
s 7 A
i / ¥ SEE NOTE 2 IN A
1‘ | 5 PARKING|SPACHS & / e ar cal s 2 47 SPACES 64 SPACES
| | 7 4 SIDEWALK BN !
% £ e 2
i‘ N\ ! ED \
X i
\\\ B i . 0 242 >
\ MACADAM AISLE ; Q) . \\ ‘
N % \ & (D IN DETERMINING THE "PROVIDED" MIN. SIDE YARD - ONE, MIN. SIDE YARD - BOTH,
O 15 7o e 5 ) AP%.K_ . LOCATION OF AND MAX, BUILDING HEIGHT, THE SETBACK TO THE LANDS OF CONRAIL CORP.
\ N WATER MAIR EASEMENT > HAS BEEN IGNORED
\ . -| B CEJB \ \ | \ e ' ) . @ DENOTES VARIANCE OBTAINED FROM THE TOWN OF NEW WINDSOR ZONING BOARD
\ | _,-JT/"""'T ! — \ & OF APPEALS ON FEBRUARY 5, 1996
\ & '\5“‘; ) ‘ ll i / 14 PARKING| SPACES B : ('
2 ‘ ? ; g / e - g \ & 3 DENOTES VARIANCE REQUIRED BY THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS
{ | | | / — Y- g . / -
\ 1 ‘t | ‘ —EDGE PRYEMENT 3 :
\ | ! , ‘ e l i e S A AR 20" [P P el
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UNAUTHORIZED ALTERATION OR ADDITION 10

THIS DOCUMENT IS A MOLATION OF
SECTION 7200-2 OF THE NEW YORK STATE

EDUCATION LAW

COPIES FROM THE ORIGINAL OF THIS DOCUMENT WIHOUT A FACSIMILE OF THE
SIGNATURE AND AN CRIGINAL OF THE STAMP OR EMBOSSED SEAL OF THE PROFESSIONAL
ENGINEER SHALL NOT BE CONSIDERED VALID TRUE COPRPIES

NE I @ A ACHE PAANE PSR
! 24 }
COPYRIGHT 1997 SHAW ENGINEERING

PETRO METALS, INC

RE VISION

NIND SO HIGHTINATY
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